

St. Peter Lutheran School

Newsletter

March 16, 2018

www.922church.com (920) 739-2009

Dear Parents,

GOD'S WORD FOR THE WEEK—1 Peter 3:18 For Christ also suffered once for sins, the righteous for the unrighteous, to bring you to God. He was put to death in the body but made alive in the Spirit.

TODAY WAS THE LAST DAY OF THE THIRD QUARTER. 3RD QUARTER REPORT CARDS WILL BE SENT HOME WITH 5K-8TH GRADE STUDENTS ON THURSDAY, MARCH 29. 3RD QUARTER REPORT CARDS WILL ALSO BE POSTED ON SCHOOL SPEAK ON MARCH 29.

SPRING BREAK will be held at St. Peter Lutheran School from March 19-23 for our Early Childhood Ministry Center and 5K-8th grade. School will resume on Monday, March 26.

SCHOOL CHOICE PROGRAM AT ST. PETER-

St. Peter is looking forward to its fourth year in the Wisconsin Parental Choice Program. All qualifying families are encouraged to apply and turn in all necessary information by the April 20 deadline. Students entering 5K, 1st grade, 9th grade or transferring from public school or homeschool are eligible to participate. This state-funded program gives parents the opportunity to have their child's tuition fully funded. Note: Families that already have a voucher need to reapply and provide proof of residency. Parents can visit our website www.922church.com and click on the St. Peter School tab to find the link for the online application.

2018-19 FINANCIAL AID APPLICATIONS—

All school families are eligible to apply for financial aid. Financial aid applications will be available by April 3. Applications need to be turned in to the school office by May 1. Financial aid will be awarded in June. Financial Aid applications will be able to be found on our website or in our school office. If you have any further questions concerning our school's tuition policies or financial aid program, please contact Mr. Punzel.

HOLY WEEK WORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES

- Sunday, March 25—Palm Sunday:
 - o St. Peter-7:30, 9:00 and 10:30 a.m.
 - o CORE-5:30 p.m.
- Thursday, March 29—Maundy Thursday:
 - o St. Peter—1:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m.
- Friday, March 30—Good Friday:
 - o St. Peter-2:00 p.m.
 - o Core-6:30 p.m.
- Sunday, April 1—Easter Sunday:
 - o St. Peter-6:30, 8:30, and 10:30 a.m.
 - Easter Breakfast served at St. Peter from 7:30-9:30 a.m.
 - o Core-9:00 a.m.

CANDY BAR FUNDRAISER—Candy bars were sent home this week to the families that ordered them in February. Each box contains 40 candy bars which are to be sold for \$1.00 each. Please return all money (\$40 per box) in the VandeWalle's envelope that is inside the candy bar box(es), to the school office by Friday, April 20th. If you have any questions, please call the school office at 739-2009.

PIZZA FUNDRAISER ON SATURDAY, APRIL 7TH—Volunteers are needed to make pizzas on Saturday, April 7th starting at 8:00 a.m. With enough volunteers, we should be done making pizzas before 10:30 a.m. a volunteer sign-up sheet is in the office.

TEEN FUNDRAISER AT COPPER STATE:

Come on out to Copper State Brewing Company in Green Bay on Tuesday, April 10, 2018 between 4:30-8:30 p.m. Tell them, "St. Peter sent us!" and a portion of your proceeds for dining in will go to support the cost of our 2018 Teen Rally. Parents can call Copper State at 920-489-8575 to make a reservation. Location: 313 Dousman Street, Green Bay, WI 54303. Special thanks to Copper State!

5K GLOW RUN ON OCTOBER 6TH—Do you want to become a part of history? Church history, that is. In conjunction with the 150th Anniversary of St. Peter Lutheran, we are launching a new Glow Run 5k event in the Fox Valley on Saturday, October 6th starting at 6:00 pm! This race for all ages will take you through the country roads of North Appleton, starting and ending through the Neon-Lit campus of St. Peter! This is a stroller-friendly course, so families are encouraged to attend! Join us for the AFTERGLOW party. This party atmosphere will be complete with a DJ and Food Trucks for your enjoyment! Make sure you are wearing everything NEON or GLOW IN THE DARK! Registration opens April 1st at https://runsignup.com/Race/WI/Appleton/5k readysetglow. If you have any questions or would like to become a race sponsor, please email 5kreadysetglow@gmail.com.

TUITION QUESTIONS OR ACCOUNT CHANGES—If anyone has any questions on their school tuition or tuition direct withdrawals or if you have any changes to your bank account for this, please contact Rhonda Dietzler directly. Rhonda's email is rhonda.dietzler@922church.com.

SCRIP NEWS—A reminder that we will NOT be selling scrip on Monday, March 19 and Friday, March 22 due to Spring Break and we will NOT be selling scrip on Friday, March 30, Sunday, April 1 and Monday, April 2 due to the Easter Holiday. You will be able to purchase Scrip Now through Presto Pay during this time but online orders in which you get regular scrip cards will not be filled during those times. Please plan your scrip purchases accordingly!

ITEM FOUND—A man's watch was found in the bottom of a brown paper bag of books donated to the St. Peter School library. If this is your watch, please stop by the office to claim it.

FVL SUMMER CAMPS—Registration for FVL 2018 Summer Camps is open! Registration information and payments are handled completely online found at the link http://fvlschools.org/summer-camps or go to the FVL website (www.fvlhs.org) and under Athletics, click on Youth Sports, and then Summer Camps. The registration deadline for these summer camps is May 5.

JOB OPPORTUNITY THROUGH ARAMARK, OUR SCHOOL'S HOT LUNCH VENDOR—

Are you looking for a part-time job while your children are in school? Would you like the same days off as your child? Aramark is looking for an energetic individual to help with lunch service duties at St. Peter from 11:00 a.m.-12:30 p.m. To apply, please visit https://www.aramark.com/careers. Complete the online application and submit it. Someone from the Aramark management team will contact you.

FREEDOM EASTER EGG HUNT—You are invited to an Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, March 31, at 11:00 a.m. at the Freedom VFW Park & Pavilion. Registration begins at 10:30 a.m. and the event will go on whether rain, snow, or sunshine. Children of all ages are invited, and an adult must be present with children.

APPLETON PARKS & RECREATION 2018 YOUTH SPORTS CAMPS AND LEAGUES

information is attached to today's newsletter. Register online at www.appletonparkandrec.org or visit the 1st Floor Customer Service Center in City Hall at 100 N. Appleton Street—email aprdsports@apppleton.org with any questions or call 920-832-5905.

LOST AND FOUND ITEMS—There are many items on the lost and found table in the school entryway. Parents, you are encouraged to write your child's name in their coats, boots, hats, gloves, lunch boxes, water bottles, etc., to make it easier to return these items if they are ever lost. Stop by to see if any of these items belong to your child. Items not claimed will be donated to the Bargain Garden.

In Christ, Mr. Punzel

Calendar of Events

Friday, March 16

End of 3rd Quarter

Monday, March 19 - Friday, March 23

Spring Break at St. Peter Lutheran School—NO SCHOOL for ECM and 5K-8th grades

Wednesday, March 21

5:15-6:00 p.m.—Meal served in the gym before the evening Lenten service

1:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. Lenten Worship services at St. Peter

Monday, March 26

School Resumes at St. Peter

Thursday, March 29

Chapel-8:30 a.m.

Maundy Thursday Worship at St. Peter— 1:00 p.m. and 6:30 p.m.

Spring Parties for $5K-4^{th}$ Grade—2:00 p.m. 3^{rd} Quarter Report Cards sent home with $5K-8^{th}$

Friday, March 30

NO SCHOOL for ECM and 5K-8th Grades Good Friday Worship at St. Peter—2:00 p.m. Good Friday Worship at The CORE—6:30 p.m.

Sunday, April 1

Easter Sunday Worship at St. Peter—6:30, 8:30, and 10:30 a.m.

Easter Sunday Worship at The CORE—9:00 a.m.

Monday, April 2

NO SCHOOL for ECM and 5K-8th Grades— Easter Break

Tuesday, April 3

School Resumes at St. Peter